
NEFL Intergroup Business Meeting Minutes 

July 11th, 2020 

Jack G. called the meeting to order at 3:04pm and open with the Serenity Prayer. The 12 Traditions were 
read, followed by the Responsibility Pledge and Introductions. 

Announcements/Visitors: 

 Nest Business Meeting August 1st, 2020. Where to be announced, likely through Zoom. 

Chairman’s Comments: 

 More and more meetings are reopening back to brick n mortal locations. Request that any new 
information about groups holding in-person meetings be communicated with Intergroup as so to update 
the Meeting list. It is suggested to use common sense in reopening brick n mortal locations to be safe 
with the new surge in COVID-19 cases. 

Treasurer’s Report: (Currently Vacant) 

 Dan B. not present. Michael reported that contributions are starting to increase. 

Office Report: 

 Dan B. not present. Michael reported sales are up, in comparison of the store being closed to 
the public. GSO is offering 10% discount on Big Books. It was decided that the storefront would buy at 
the discount price. This would be in addition to the inventory purchased prior to the COVIS-19 outbreak. 

 

Committee Reports: 

Accessibilities: Maggie R. – report sent by email 

Archives: Charlie M. – No meeting in July. Next meeting August 3rd. 

Banquet: John C. – report sent by email.  

Corrections: Steve C. – Jails still closed. Looking for individuals’ interest in being Pen Pal. 

CPC/PI: Stephanie S. – report sent by email. 

Finance: Bryant G. – No Report. Next meeting July 27th, 2020. 

Grapevine: Roger L. – No Report. Book Bundles available, such as Best of Grapevine. Suggestion to buy 
Grapevine subscriptions with Corrections budget. 

Phone Army: Kara B. – report sent by email. 

Steering Committee: -- Maggie R reporting. Report sent by email. 

Treatment: Paul H. – report sent by email. 

Website: Vacant 



Old Business: 

 Website Chair open… Amy C. interested by needs further information about the repsonsibities. 

 Treasurer’s position open. There is a reluctant interested individual. 

 John C. request to bring numbers and locations for consideration on a new place for Storage of 
Archives and Banquet material. 

 There was discussion at length, and the PPE loan acceptance or repayment was tables until the 
August Business meeting, at which time a vote will be made. There is a workshop on the topic on July 
25th. 

New Business: 

A new Add-A-Line editor was approved. 

Meeting was adjourned at 4:43pm with the Lord’s Prayer. 


